
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

ASSEMBLY THEMES: 
w/c 30th October (Week A): Ethos and Values |   w/c 6th November (Week B): Remembrance  

Sat writing this message for our newsletter on Friday the 13th, I have to 
admit to looking forward to getting to the end of the school day and 
the start of the half term holiday! This half-term has passed by in a 
flash and it has been especially pleasing to see students making an 
excellent start to the new school year and adopting the habits of 
excellence which will, we know, ensure their success and enjoyment at 
school throughout the remainder of the year. 
 
There have been many highlights over the last few weeks including: 

 Academic Tutoring Day 

 Open Day 

 The first match of our Senior Girls’ Rugby Team against 
Langley Park School for Boys  

 Casting and rehearsals for this year’s school production of 
Oliver 

 Presenting over 70 DofE Bronze Awards to Year 10 students 

 

Last Friday, 1700 students came into school for 1:1 appointments with 

their tutor or a member of staff and we were able to give over 280 

hours of time and individual attention to students, in line with our 

school’s vision of ‘uncompromising aspirations for every individual.’ 

Over 6,000 targets will have been set for students and all had an 

opportunity to reflect on their achievements, their current position and 

areas of personal development. I know that all the staff found talking 

with students individually to be really enjoyable and rewarding and we 

were impressed by the thought, focus and commitment shown by 

them. During one of my conversations, a student shared their interest 

in horse riding and a brief discussion on horse racing proffered the 

names of some winning race horses – I will watch with interest their 

form and look at their odds in future races! I would like to express my 

thanks to all the staff involved and to Mrs Arney for organising the day. 

We look forward to sharing information with parents in due course 

following the appointments and will, in the first instance, be ensuring 

that students absent from school complete a 1:1 appointment with a 

member of staff after half-term. 

 

This year, we have decided to reintroduce face-to-face parents’ 

evenings in some year groups, alongside the online evenings in other 

year groups. In this way, we will be able to invite parents into school 

throughout their child’s time at the school. It was lovely seeing the hall 

and other areas of the school full of parents, staff and students at this 

week’s Year 11 Parents’ Evening. Feedback was shared and valuable 

information, advice and guidance was provided by teachers ahead of 

the Year 11 mock examinations in November.  

 

In October, the theme for this year’s Black History Month is ‘Saluting 

our sisters.’  I am grateful to all the staff and students who contributed 

to our assembly, in which they shared their reflections on the positive 

impact of Black women in their lives and wider society, as well as their 

accomplishments and struggles throughout history and in 

contemporary society. This serves both to inspire and educate us, while 

ensuring that the voices of all in our school community are heard and 

understood. During tutorial sessions, students debated and voted on 

the topic ‘Are black British women’s stories told in our history?’ 

 

Thank you to the following students and staff involved: 

Danielle Odogun-Omojowo, Sienna Reilly, Jeanay Paul, Faith Atayi, Judy 

Assim, Isabelle Akoto, Rose Byrne, Olivia Marshall, Shalise Richking, 

Joseph Gardener, Rhys Nwamadi, Ezekiel Commodore, Kieran Finlay, 

Bishir Aminu, Isaiah Royal, Cole Agyemang, Miss Tracey and Ms Larbi. 

 

We will once again be holding a joint PTA fireworks event with Hayes 

Primary School on Saturday 4th November and look forward to 

welcoming students and families to this fun event, helping to raise 

funds for both our schools. 

 

Thank you for your support in ensuring that this academic year has got 

off to a flying start for your child and our school. I wish all our families a 

restful and enjoyable half-term break. 

 

Mr Whittle 

Principal 



 

Thank you Mr Harness 

Mr Harness has decided for personal reasons to relinquish his role and responsibilities as Assistant 

Principal and a member of the Senior Leadership Team from after half-term. His areas of responsibility will 

be carried out by existing members of the Senior Leadership Team. 

 

Having been appointed as an Assistant Headteacher on joining the school over 20 years ago, he has 

successfully led on, line managed and supported a number of areas, working 

closely with students, staff, parents and carers throughout this time. I am 

immensely grateful to him for his commitment and service to the school as a 

senior leader and am pleased that our school community will continue to work 

closely with him as a teacher of English and Media.  

 

Mr Whittle, Principal  

Please click on the image for tickets: 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/hayesprimaryschool/1016736


 

 

Paige Pauling, a year 11 student continues to lead the way in international competitions 
representing England in individual and team events. 
 
Paige’s recent achievements include: 

Continued Success on a World Stage 

The Scholastic Bookfair is coming to the library Thursday 
9th November until Wednesday 15th November. 

Books and resources can be purchased with cash or 
online payments. 

The school earns commission in free books from the 
sales. 

 Competing in England International Women’s Trials, against the top female players 

in England, winning a thrilling final and securing a spot in the Ladies England Team 

at the British Internationals in April 

 Beating the world ranked number 4 player and current England Ladies Captain, Deta 

Hedman  

 Reaching the final of a Senior Ladies WDF event at the British Open, being the 

youngest girl to ever reach the ladies final at this event 

 Winning 4 gold medals in the Girls’ Singles, Girls’ Pairs, Mixed Pairs, and overall 

Youth championships with Team England at the World Cup in Denmark. 50 

countries in attendance from the 4 corners of the globe, Americas, Asia, Australasia, 

Western, Central, and Eastern Europe.  

Aged just 15, Paige won more gold medals than any other competitor (including the Men 

and Ladies) at the World Cup, competing alongside over 1,000 competitors. 

 

Paige has also recently competed in Belgium and is achieving significant acclaim on a 

national and international stage. 

 

Paige’s commitment to the sport is an inspiration to all within the Hayes School 

community.  

 

Congratulations Paige, we are really proud of you!  

 

A huge Congratulations to Issy 
Dooley in 6KTG. 

Issy and her partner achieved 1st 
place in the highest category age 16-
29 STARS at the UKA dancing 
Championship at the Winter 
Gardens, Blackpool. 

We would like to extend our pride 
and congratulations to this 
wonderful achievement. 

Mrs Moulton-Brady and Sixth Form 
team.  

https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/bookcases/tt


 
We have previously shared some of the amazing fungi that have colonised the stumpery and the Eco Garden.  It is 

also a home to an array of other mini beasts. 

Last week we were very excited to discover a stag beetle larva living under one of the stumps! 

This proves that our Eco Garden is a true eco space supporting some important and rare wild 

life. 

Stag beetles are the largest beetle in the UK and Northern Europe.  They can grow up to 7.5cm 

long.  The average lifespan of a stag beetle is 3-7 years. 

Their conservation status in the UK is partially protected.  They are currently very rare 

– but London and the surrounding area are a hot spot for stag beetles, so we are very 

lucky. 

To ensure the stag beetle larva stays safe we have covered it back up with its log and 

taken steps to ensure it won’t be disturbed again.   

We’ll look forward to a visit from one of these exciting giants one summer soon, after 

the lava has completed its transformation to an adult beetle! 

Mrs Hurd, Mrs Peters and Mrs Angell. 

Harry MacDuff in year 7 is an Acrobatic Gymnast. He started on 4 hours a week when he was 5/6 years of age, and 
he now trains for 17 hours each week at Bromley Valley Gymnastics Centre, in St Paul's Cray.  This is 3-3.5hrs 
every evening, Saturday mornings, and often additional Sunday training/rehearsals and competitions.  

  

It is not the apparatus sport that you see on the Olympics, but is partner or group work, as seen in Cirque du 
Soliel.  He is the flyer - so the little one that gets thrown in the air.  

  

Harry and his partner have been working as a competitive Men's Pair for 2 ½ years and are currently National 
Champions in their age group.  They have won the Sports Acrobatic National Championships for the past two 
years.  The also placed in Silver position at the English Championships last 
spring. 

  

We are proud of Harry's achievements, and very impressed by the 
dedication and hard work that is involved. We have no doubt there will be 
many more titles to win. 

 

Ms Stoeva 

Harry’s Flying High 



  Sebastian Harrison in year 7 was scouted late last year by Chelsea and, 
after a tough eight week trial, Chelsea offered him an official academy 
contract. Sebastian's career in football is truly impressive. He was scouted 
while playing for Bromley and Orpington District Football Team. This team 
went through the whole season without losing a game, ‘The Invincibles’.   

 

Sebastian represented Crystal Palace through his primary school (Wickham 
Common) in the National Premier League Primary Stars Tournament Finals 
in Leeds at Elland Road. Sebastian also represented Wickham Common at 
the Bromley Schools’ District Athletics Finals this year winning the 75m 
sprint title.  

 

His commitment and talent has led to him being awarded the fastest boy 
in his age group in this distance in the Bromley Schools District and the 
Wickham Common Sports Boy of the Year in Year 6.  He was also invited to 
join Blackheath and Bromley Harriers Athletics Academy, should he wish 
to further his athletics talents.  

 

Sebastian has played in quite a few tournaments with Chelsea but the 
tournament in Belgium where he scored the winning goal against the 
mighty Man City was a memorable moment. Sebastian is taking part in 
another big tournament next month in Paris against PSG and Bayern 
Munich.  

 

We are so proud of Sebastian and have no doubt he has a bright future in 
football. His hard work and dedication are truly inspirational! 

 

Ms Stoeva 

 

https://www.barracudas.co.uk/


DofE Award Success 

 

Congratulations to the following students in Years 10, 11 and 13 who have completed and recently been presented with 

their Bronze and Silver DofE Awards. 

Over 70 awards have been achieved, which is an incredible achievement and recognition for the hard work and 

commitment shown by students over the last twelve months. 

 

We have launched our Bronze and Silver DofE Award to the current Year 9, 10 and 12 students and invite applications 

to participate in the award by Monday 16th October 

 

For further information on the DofE Award visit our dedicated page on 

the school website and click on the links below to access letters about 

this year’s programme 

 

DofE Bronze Award Programme 

DofE Silver Award Programme 

 

Miss Andrews (DofE Award Manager), Mr Frost (DofE Co-ordinator) and Mr Whittle (Principal)  

 

https://www.hayes.bromley.sch.uk/students/dofeathayes/
https://www.hayes.bromley.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/RAA-BAF-SJW-DofE-Bronze-Information-Evening-Oct-2023-aln220923.pdf
https://www.hayes.bromley.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/RAA-BAF-SJW-DofE-Silver-Information-Evening-Oct-2023-aln220923.pdf




 

What’s on our mind can be the hardest subject. So what is on yours? 
 
ITV’s “Britain Get Talking” campaign encourages young people and adults to talk to others about what is on their minds. This week, on 
World Mental Health Day, many may have seen a special ITV documentary ‘Can Britain Get Talking?’ in which Susannah Reid investigated 
a health system struggling to cope with a decline in schoolchildren’s mental health in England and asked what can be done to help 
children and young people. 
 
Professor Peter Fonagy, Chief Executive of Anna Freud, shared some useful advice about talking to and supporting your child with mental 
health  

It is important to be able to spot the signs of stress or anxiety 
- a child with regular stomach upsets and headaches 
- a child who gets upset by little things, is easily distracted or gets worried about things which seem to you as a parent to be unwarranted 

The best person for most young people to talk to if they are feeling anxious is their parents 

If your child talks to you about anxiety: 
- educate them to show them that anxiety is a normal response 
- help them to diarise it, to measure it 
- ask them what makes it worse and what makes it better? 
 
You do not need to feel like you have all the answers – just listening to them talk can really help. The sense of them being able to 
communicate their experience to another person actually helps them organise their feelings in themselves. 

 
Try to keep conversations going and be open about your mental health and that of others, whatever your experiences  



Mr Whittle, Principal and Mrs Arney, Mental Health Lead  

The families and friends of Year 7 students were treated to a feast 
of fabulous performances on 4th October. Each music class 
performed a group song, and put forward a soloist. The winners 
were: 

UV 

Winning class: 7UVC with If I Didn't Have You, with 7UVB in second 
place with Sail On, Boys 

Winning solo: Alden Chan with his Prelude in F by J.S.Bach 

WX 

Winning class: 7WXA with Eye of the 
Tiger 

Winning solo: Ben Morgan-Blevin 
with The Bare Necessities 



MusicFest 

The first MusicFest of the year is coming up after 
half term. These are informal concerts where 

students from all year groups have the 
opportunity to perform music of their own 

choice. We always have a fantastic mixture of 
solos, duets, and groups, with everything from 
classical to musical theatre, rock, pop, jazz, and 
students' own compositions and arrangements. 
Any student wishing to perform should fill in the 
online form which is accessed through the music 

blog: www.hayesmusic.blog 

 

 

http://www.hayesmusic.blog


Habits of Excellence: High achievement takes place in a framework of high expectations 

We are ready, respectful and responsible because we work together to learn in a space where everyone feels safe, happy 

and can flourish both academically and personally. 

This half term we have been supporting students in developing the habit of being ‘ready to learn’ to ensure that learning 

time in lessons is maximised, and that students are committed to their own uncompromising aspirations. The first three 

weeks of the half term, we were collectively focusing on being ready to learn by having excellent uniform and having the 

correct equipment.  

For the past three weeks, we have been developing excellent punctuality habits. Students in all year groups received an 

assembly in which we discussed the benefits of marginal gains and how, together, they can support in greater and lasting 

improvements.  

Students have been taught that consequences are important because they teach us boundaries and demonstrate our 

commitment to high expectations and uncompromising aspirations for every student. When introducing a new marginal gain 

to students, we have been using the word ‘because’ in order to share why it is beneficial for both students and others, 

including their peers and teachers.  

Frontloading the teaching of habits of excellence, works in combination with other aspects of our Personal Development 

programme to teach students a set of behaviours that we believe are integral to their success.  

This half term, students have been discussing the concept of character, what it means and how to develop the self through 

practising excellent habits and seeking opportunities for personal growth within the Student Leadership Team. In assemblies, 

through Treehouse activities and within Active lessons, they have explored our school values of respect, community, 

resilience, ambition, kindness as part of our commitment to uncompromising aspirations for developing behaviour and 

character.  

Look out for our Hayes Superstar postcards to celebrate our students being ready to learn.  



 

Are you the parent or carer of a Hayes student with Social Communication needs or a 

diagnosis of Autism?  Would you like to meet other families and share experiences? 

Learn about the approaches being developed at Hayes to support Social Communication 

Needs?  Do you struggle helping your child with homework, revision, routines and 

change?  Would you like to explore ideas to help your child’s independence and social 

confidence? 

Yes? 

Then why not come along to the twilight SCD/ASC workshops this year? 

Themes and dates are: 

Autumn Term:   

Helping your child to attend and thrive at Hayes:  

Tuesday 5th December 6.00pm – 7.30pm—Please note new date. 

Spring Term:  

Supporting your child with revision and exam anxiety:   

Tuesday 26th March 4.00pm – 5.30pm 

Summer Term:   

Surviving the summer break and preparing your child for change and the new school 

year:                                                                

Thursday 16th May 4.00pm – 5.30pm 

Hosted by Hayes School, the sessions will be led by Paul Cabb, an Independent Social 

Communication Difficulties Advisor.  Paul spent many years as an Autistic Spectrum 

Advisor for Bromley LEA before setting up his own independent advisory service working 

for schools in Bromley and neighbouring London Boroughs.  Paul has enjoyed working 

with Hayes School for almost 20 years.   

So, come along to the sessions and join us in working together at Hayes to support you 

and your children to thrive. 

Social Communication/

Autistic Spectrum Termly 

Family Workshops 



The MFL department was delighted to celebrate Languages Week in school two weeks ago and to see students and 

staff taking part in the various activities. Our raffle ticket competition returned and students were able to reward 

their teachers for speaking a different language in their lessons. Congratulations to our three random draw winners; 

Miss Tracey, Mrs Foster and Mr Dunn, and to our grand prizewinner with the most tickets; Mr Addison.  

 

Well done to all students who have taken part in the different activities for their year group. Year 7 students have 

been issued with a languages passport in their MFL lessons and have been completing different tasks at home, from 

making a dish to teaching someone some new words. Year 8 students have been competing in a pet poster 

competition in which they have been celebrating a country of their choice with a pet photo and caption. Year 9 

students have been competing online in Wordwall competitions to practise vocabulary recall. We have enjoyed 

seeing all of the entries coming in and the winners in each language in both competitions will be announced shortly.  

 

On Wednesday after school, we held our annual MFL Bake Off competition and were blown away by the creativity of 

all 38 entries. We would like to thank our staff judges and all of the students who came along to witness the judging 

and try some cake. Here are some quotes from some of the students at the event:  

 

‘It was really fun and I liked trying all the different types of cake.’ 

‘I really liked seeing my creation come to life and it tasted really nice. There were lots of Spanish flags and Eiffel 

Towers.’ 

‘It was good because it was different from what I did at primary school.’ 

 

The event raised an impressive £120 for Bromley Food Bank. Well done to everyone that entered the competition 

and congratulations to the overall winners: Darwin Castle (Best Taste), Jasper Josephs (Best Texture) & Samuel 

Hallybone (Best Design).  

 
 



 

 

Hayes School Open Morning  
 

Thank you to all the students, parents, carers and staff who supported our Open Morning 
on Saturday 7th October. As in previous years, over 1500 children, parents, carers and 
members of the local community visited Hayes to see our community in full swing. The 
student tour guides showed off our school with great pride and we have received a 
number of e-mails thanking them and recognising how impressive they and other students 
were. Students and prefects supported staff in department areas showcasing learning in a 
variety of subjects, science experiments, school facilities, sport, drama, music and much 
more. All left impressed by the sense of community at Hayes, the quality of our students 
and staff and the pride of all in our school. As ever, thank you to 
the PTA and the Governing Body for their support. We look 
forward to welcoming our new Year 7 children and their parents/
carers to the school in the Autumn of 2024.   

Mr Hazlehurst, Assistant Principal 

In the Language’s Week assembly, Mrs Ridley spoke about how our desire and need to 

communicate and connect begins when we learn our mother tongue as a baby, and 

how this learning experience has many parallels with learning a foreign language. 

 

On Thursday, three of our A Level French students went to Hayes Primary to lead 

some sessions to Y6 student about language learning and this is their account of how it 

went: 

  

We (Angela, Rox and Libby - Year 12) were lucky enough to pay a visit to Hayes Prima-

ry School and talk to three different classes about our experience with languages, the 

importance of learning a second language and teach some small words and phrases in 

French. It was a wonderful experience and the children enjoyed asking us questions 

about our language and secondary school journeys and engaging in games we had pre-

pared for them. They had many questions about life at Hayes Secondary, which we 

were happy to answer to help ease their transition between primary and secondary 

school. They learnt, had fun and developed a deeper understanding of the importance 

of languages, which was lovely for us to see!  
 
Thank you to everyone that got involved with the celebrations. We are already looking 
forward to Languages Week 2024. 
 
From the MFL Department 



As a school we consistently talk to students the 
importance of developing and maintaining good 
attendance to school and punctuality to lessons and 
the impact that this can have on a student’s 
success.  We know that being present and on time 
is an important life skill and one which will always 
be referenced as students move onto their next 

If a student is 5 minutes late for every lesson in a school day this totals 
25 minutes a day 

If a student is 5 minutes late for a lesson, every lesson, all week this 
amounts to 125 minutes per week of lost learning 

During the course of an academic year this is the equivalent of 4750 
minutes (or 79 hours/16 school days) 

96-100% 

Below 96% 

Below 92% 

Below 90% 

We expect all students to aim for at least 96% attendance as we know that being in 
school means that students are up to date with their learning, can access the support 
from teachers in class and are more likely to do well academically.  

As a school we have been analysing the impact of attendance on the final outcomes of 
our Year 11 students over the past 3 years with some unsurprising results.  

Those students who have 95% or above attendance achieve, on average, one grade 
per subject higher than those students who are on 90% attendance and three grades, 
on average, better than those students who are on 85% attendance or less. 



West Common Road, Bromley, Kent  BR2 7DB 
Tel: 020 8462 2767   |   Email: postmaster@hayes.bromley.sch.uk   |   web: www.hayes.bromley.sch.uk     @HayesSecondary    

 

Whilst missing the odd day here or there may not seem much, it very quickly adds up; this table shows how much the odd 
day here or there adds up to over the course of the year or even over five years. Now is the time for all students to start 
developing good habits when it comes to attendance and making sure that they are maximising their chances to succeed.  

We will, of course, also always celebrate the good and have been recognising those students who have maintained 100% 
attendance this half term alongside no late marks to school, and rewarding them with a school ‘scratch card’ to be 
redeemed within school.   Thank you for supporting your child to attend regularly and on time. 

Mrs Arney, Assistant Principal 

If my attendance is… I will have missed ….. 
If my attendance were like this every year 

(between Years 7-11), I would have missed…. 

95% 
9.5 school days 

(2 weeks or 50 lessons) 
47 school days 

That’s over 9 weeks or 225 lessons 

92% 
15 school days  

(3 weeks or 75 lessons) 
75 school days 

That’s 15 weeks or 375 lessons 

89% 
21 school days 

(4 weeks or 100 lessons) 
104 school days 

That’s 20 weeks or half a year or 500 lessons 

We wish to remind students, parents and carers of the consequences 
should students be seen with/using a mobile phone on site during 
the school day.  

First offence in term 

The mobile phone will be confiscated, handed to Student Reception 
and the phone will be available for collection by the student at the 
end of the school day. 

Second offence in term 

The mobile phone will be confiscated, handed to Student Reception 
and will be available for collection by the student at the end of the 
school day. A Senior Leadership Team Detention (90 minutes) will be 
issued and parents/carers will receive an e-mail notification. 

Third offence in term 

The mobile phone will be confiscated, handed to Student Reception 
and the phone will be available for collection by the student at the 
end of the week on Friday. A Principal’s Detention (2 hours on 
Saturday) will be issued and parents/carers will be informed.  

PLEASE NOTE:  Where a student refuses to co-operate with staff, 
additional sanctions will be applied in accordance with our 
Behaviour Management Policy. 

mailto:postmaster@hayes.bromley.sch.uk
http://www.hayes.bromley.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/HayesSecondary?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/HayesSecondary?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor

